
  

Saint Joseph  

ROMAN CATHOLIC Church   
973-383-1985 

973-383-1985 

Schedule of Masses  
Weekdays 

 Monday-Friday at 12:05pm  
Weekends 

 Saturday (Sunday Vigil) at 5:00pm 
Sunday at 8:00am, 9:30am, 11:30am  

and 5:00pm 
Misa en Espa¶ol todos los Domingos a las 2:30pm 
y tambien, el tercer Lunes del Mes a las 7:00pm 

January 14, 2018  

 

 

Sacrament  

of reconciliation  
Saturday at 4:00-4:30pm or by appointment 

 

Sacraments  
of Baptism, Marriage or  

Personal Appointments  

Please call the Parish Center 



 

 

 
 

Our Parish Family is Served By  

 

Weekly Mass Intentions  

Father ST Sutton, Pastor 
973-383-1985 - FatherSTS@gmail.com 

 

 

Father Alexander Londono, Migrant Ministry 
Fr. Alexanderlondono@gmail.com 

 

Father Edward Davey, Pastor Emeritus 
 

Deacon Thomas Zayac 
Deacon Gerald Hanifan, retired 

 
Linda Gorski 

Director of all Faith Formation   
973-383-8413 - Faithformation@stjosephnewton.org 

 

Kelly Dachisen, Director of Music Ministry 
kellydachisen@gmail.com 

 

Anne Lundgren, Office Manager 
973-383-1985 - parishoffice@stjosephnewton.org 

 

Karen Glowatski, Office Assistant 
973-383-1985 - secretary@stjosephnewton.org 

 

Sharon Eltzholtz, Bulletin Assistant 
973-383-1985 - bulletin@stjosephnewton.org 

 

Robert Lasser, Finance Administrator  
973-383-1985 

 
 

TRUSTEES OF THE PARISH 
Dorothy Bosi, George Hayek  
and Gerard Woodring. 

Saturday 1/13    5:00pm Peggy Woodring 
Joshua Thomas 

Sunday 
January 14th 

 
Second Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 
 

 
 

    8:00am 
 
 

 
    9:30am 

 
 

 
 11:30am 

 
 
 

5:00pm 

 

Helen Sciorra 
Francis & Stella Covel 
 
 

Ena Cordero 
Special Intention 
 
 

Carlo Tirri 
Darlene Aspinwall 
 
 

Father Eugene Malek, OFM 

Monday 1/15 12:05pm Deacon Georges Sakkal 

Tuesday 1/16  12:05pm Michael Sean OôGara 

Wednesday 1/17  12:05pm  Father Laszlo Vas 

Thursday  1/18  12:05pm Emilia Alonso 
John J. Bopp Jr. 

Friday 1/19  12:05pm Joshua Thomas 

Saturday 1/20    5:00pm Paul Reskovac 
Joshua Thomas 

Sunday 
January 21st 

 
Third Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 
 

 
 

    8:00am 
 
 

 
    9:30am 

 
 

 
 11:30am 

 
 
 

5:00pm 

 

Robert Morsell 
Father Patrick Erwin 
 
 

Margaret Gorzelnik 
Karen LaVecchia 
 
 

Albert DôAmico 
Nicholas Marino 
 
 

Peggy Woodring 

 

Second Sunday in ordinary time - January 14, 2018  

 

The Sanctuary Lamp, which burns near the 
Tabernacle, is the reminder of our Lordõs 

presence in the Most Holy Eucharist, 
burns this week in loving memory of:  

 
 
 

 
 

 

And the hosts and wine, which will 
become the Holy Body and Precious 

Blood of our Lord, were given  
in loving memory of:  

 
 

 

 

Weekly Remembrance  

May they now be resting in the peace     
of the heavenly kingdom! 

 

Please remember in your prayers  
the following members of  

our parish family:  
 

Ron Ayers, Fred Bender, Mary Benziger, Veronica 
Fernandez Burgos, Father Michael Burke, Father Angelus 
Croce, Penny Decker, Peter De Kleine, Jennifer DiNardo, 
John Fedash,  Pat Fitzpatrick, Kathy Flores, Linda Flynn, 
Eileen Fra, Joy Grenewicz, Deborah Haff,  Susan Kadar, 

Jessica Kirby, Kerri Knight, Shirley Lavin, Bill 
Matulewicz, Jeff Matyas, Freddy Middleton, Gen Muth, 

Mike Palumbo, Michael Polster, James Proulx,  
Olga Romeo, Linda Ross, Alexia Russ, Michael Ryan, 

Christel Siro, Margherita Vass, Cathy Veluta,  
Carol Youngman and Rita & Tom Zimich.  

 
 

May the Lord give them  
His healing presence! 

 

òOremus Pro Invicemó 

mailto:kellydachisen@gmail.com


Monday, January 15 
4:05pm Faith Formation (School) 
6:50pm Faith Formation (School) 
7:00pm Spanish Dinner (CC) 
7:15pm Franciscans (PC) 

Wednesday, January 17 
10:00am Prayer Shawl Ministry (Parish Center) 
6:00pm R.C.I.A. (Parish Center) 
Thursday, January 18 
1:00pm Legion of Mary (Parish Center) 
Saturday, January 20 
1:00pm K of C Free Throw (CC) 
Sunday, January 21 
Hospitality 
Confirmation Class (School) 

 

This weekõs events 

 

 January 21, 2018 
 

 
Jonah 3:1-5, 10 

1 Corinthians 7:29-31 
Saint Mark 1:14-20 

 

 

PARISH WEEKEND DONATIONS 

 

 

Food for the needy  

 

Weekend readings  

 

Basketball free throw  

 

Christmas Thank you  

January 7, 2018 
Collection $7,510 
Online Giving $671 

Total: $8,181 
Thank you for your generosity 

 

Remember our weekly goal  
is $10,000 

Weekend Mass attendance: 698 

Always remember that ñThe Lord loves a cheerful 
giverò (2 Corinthians 9:7) as well as all those who 
are helped by your generosity.   
 
With your ongoing generosity, we are able to  
continue the many ministries that we have here at 
Saint Joseph Church, in your name and in the name 
of Christ!   

As we begin our New Year of 2018,  
we continue to depend upon your  

generosity and kindness by bringing 
food each and every week to church.  

To all those who took the time and sent me a 
Christmas Card, I want to say thank you.   

 
Special thanks also to those who went above 

and beyond the call of duty in sharing with me  
a gift during the season of giving;  

your thoughtfulness and generosity will never 
be forgotten and was truly appreciated.  

 
I pray that this New Year will find you and your 
families filled with the Lordõs grace and peace  

as we continue being committed to... 
 

Working harder to work together  
to make a difference  

 

 
Food/Condiments: Mayonnaise, Ketchup,  
Mustard, cooking oil, salad dressings, sugar, 
flour, pasta sauces (marinara, meat, alfredo), 

Knorrôs pasta sides, beansï black, kidney, pinto, Dinty Moore 
Stew, Spam, baked beans, tuna fish, sardines, long grain white 
rice, cannedï carrots, peas, beets and spinach, coffeeï regular 
& decaf, teaï regular & decaf, cookies, granola bars, juice  
boxes, canned fruit, Chef Boyardee ï all kinds canned soups ï  
all kinds, pasta  and all kinds of bread crumbs.  
 
Toiletries: Menôs & Womenôs - shampoo,  conditioner and 
body wash, deodorant, razor blades, shaving cream, feminine 
hygiene products, dish liquid, laundry detergent, paper towels, 
and toilet paper.  

Saturday January 20, 2018 
The Knights of Columbus will be 
sponsoring a Basketball  
Free Throw Championship 
Boys and Girls ages 9-14 
There is no entrance fee.   
A free hot dog and water  
will be given to all participants. 

Girl and boy winners for the best of 15 shots 
in each age group. 

Arrive/Shoot between 2:00-4:00pm 
at Saint Joseph Churchôs Community Center 



 

The real purpose of funerals  

This past week, I came across an podcast of Father 
Mike  Schmitz from Ascension Presents on Youtube, 
that I found very interesting.  

Whether you have been to many funerals, a few, one 
or none, the question that Father Mike asks is: ñWhy 
do we do it? What is the goal?ò Most people think 
that funerals are for; 1.) The time you get to say 
goodbye, 2.) The place where you get to find some 
closure and 3.) We gather to celebrate the life of our 
loved one.  While all three of these reasons are 
meaningful and ñnormalò to many, they are NOT the 
reason why we have a Catholic funeral.  

Father used the example of how Superior Court  
Justice Scaliaôs son (Father Paul Scalia) celebrated 
his dadôs Mass of Christian Burial in the Basilica in 
Washington, DC and during his homily, said that 
they were gathered for a man who was very  
misunderstood, a man who some people loved and 
some people hated, a man that some people thought 
they knew and others did not know.  Some of you 
were very close to him and loved him and some of 
you were not very close to him and did not love him 
and this man of course, is Jesus Christ! The faithful 
were actually shocked because they all thought  
Father Scalia was talking about his dad. Father Paul 
said ñNo, we are here because of Jesus.ò  That is the 
number one reason for a Catholic funeral. We are 
there to worship Jesus, we are there to worship God. 
The whole point of the Catholic funeral is not to  
canonize the person who died.   How many times 
does the priest say ñThey are in heaven.ò  ñWe donôt 
know that. Only God can judge,ò Father Mike said.   

So number one is to worship God and number two is 
to thank God for His mercy.  That we get to walk 
into the Lordôs presence, we get to go to confession, 
so that whenever we need His mercy, He is there 
with His mercy.  He fills us with hope for the person 
who has died.   

Thirdly, it is to strengthen and renew our faith.  For it 
in this moment of sorrow and grief that we can  
renew our faith in the Lordôs promise that  Christ has 
conquered death.   

Lastly, we are there to pray for the person who has 
died.  Because we do not know where they are,  
it makes sense that we pray for them.  Father  
continues to remind us that we still believe in  
Purgatory where people who have chosen God in 
their lives but are not quite prepared to meet Him 
face to face need to go through some process of  
enlarging their heart to purify their love, to purify  

their lives. So it makes sense that our prayers can 
help them in this process.  

How often do we feel helpless and powerless at the 
death of a loved one?  I wish I said this.. I wish I did 
thaté. There is something we can do for them; that 
is to pray for them!  

And the number one reason for Catholic funerals is 
to offer up the holy sacrifice of the Mass in petition, 
on behalf of the person that has died. We believe that 
it actually does something.   

Father Mike concludes by saying ñDo you know 
someone who has died? Pray for them!ò ñDo you 
know someone who has died that you loved very 
much? Offer up your Holy Communion for them.ò  
Ask Father to celebrate a Mass for this person? Why 
not?  ñIt is truly a perfect way to love those who 
have passed on.ò   

I think that is why the liturgy does not envision  
people sharing a eulogy during the Mass of Christian 
Burial.  The time for stories, memories and personal 
reflections make most sense at the funeral home or at 
the repast.  Unfortunately, too many priests have not 
had the courage to be honest with the faithful in  
telling them the truth about what a Catholic Funeral 
is intended to be and what is and is not appropriate 
for a funeral liturgy.     

If anyone has had the unfortunate opportunity in  
losing a loved one here at Saint Joseph Church (or in 
any of my past assignments) know that I go out of 
my way to learn about the person who has died.  I try 
to weave the life of your loved ones into the  
Scriptures and while celebrating their lives, my  
ultimate goal is to always focus on the message of 
Jesus Christ, who was a person that some people 
loved and some people hated, a man that some  
people thought they knew, while others did not.   

So the next time you go to a funeral and hear how 
Grandma made the best cookies or how Dad never 
had a bad word to say about anyone, maybe you can 
ask that celebrate ñBut what about Jesus, Father?ò  
For without the life, death and Resurrection of Jesus 
Christ, the life of our loved ones would end in the 
grave and there would be no need to have a Funeral 
Mass at all.  

Let us remember the words from 2 Maccabees 12:36: 
ñIt is therefore a holy and wholesome thought to 
pray for the dead, that they may be loosed from their 
sins.ò   



 

Rose sale  

 

Mission trip  

 

Bible study  
 

Blood drive  

 

columbiettes  

 

farewell  

 

Thank you to all who contributed 
to the Knights of Columbus Rose 
sale this past weekend.  They  
received $825 in donations.  In the 
past the most they collected was 
$800 over two  weekends.  Special 
thanks to the generosity of those  
attending the 8:00am Mass,  
although the smallest number in attendance, 
they were the most generous. Thank you one 
and all for your support of the Knights of  
Columbus and their Pro -Life core belief.   

7ô ðāô ûþþúøýö õþāĆðāó ăþ 
āôĂĄüøýö þĄā -þýóðĈ 
ôąôýøýö "øñûô 3ăĄóĈ øý 
-ðāò÷˅  4÷ô òþûóʿ ĂýþĆ ðýó 

øòô ă÷ðă øĂ Ăþ ÿāôąðûôýă øý *ðýĄðāĈ ðýó  
&ôñāĄðāĈ üðúôĂ øă øüÿāðòăøòðû ăþ Ăò÷ôóĄûô 
üôôăøýöĂ ôąôāĈ Ćôôú óĄāøýö ă÷þĂô üþýă÷Ă˅ 

After several years of being faithful members of our 
parish, we wish Linda and Bob Barcelona a safe 
journey to their new home in Florida.  Linda and 
Bob were both Extra-ordinary Ministers of Holy 
Communion and were active members of our 
Knights of Columbus and Columbiettes.  Their  
positive energy and willingness to donate their time, 
talent and treasure will be greatly missed.  I hope 
they know that their family here at Saint Joseph 
Church will miss them and pray that they find a new 
home in Florida that loves, supports and welcomes 
them as we did here in Newton.  

 A number of Columbiettes gathered 
this past weekend, January 5-7th, to attend 
the ñJesus, Lover of Womenò retreat held 
at the Sacred Heart Retreat Center in  
Newton.  Several ladies stayed the entire 
weekend while others met for only the  
Saturday segment.  Private counseling  
sessions, confession, Mass and seminars 
were some of the opportunities made  
available to attendees.  All meals were  
provided.  This worthwhile annual event is 
open to all women.   
 Sacred Heart Retreat Center also has 
a weekend retreat for women in June. 

 

Bishopõs annual appeal 

The winter months can be among the most  
challenging times of year to collect enough blood 
donations for a number of reasons.  Inclement 
weather can force the cancellation of blood drives.  
Some donors become temporarily ineligible  
because of seasonal illnesses, like the þu.  But the 
need is constant.  Each donation has the potential 
to help save up to three lives. 
 

ROLL UP A SLEEVE AND GIVE ON Saturday, 
January 20th from 7:45am to 1:45pm. 
 

Appointments can be scheduled 
online at  

www.tinyurl.com/StKateriBloodDrives. 
Walk-in are always welcome.   
Call Mary Stanek at 973-770-0429 

for more information. 

 
 
 
 
Saint Joseph Church Mission Trip will be once again 
be holding our ANNUAL SUPER BOWL SUB 
SALE on February 4, 2018.  Forms will be available 
in the rear of the Church  this weekend.  Orders can 
be handed in at church, called or emailed in to Cathy 
Roy at 973-715-7953 or stjoessubsale@gmail.com, 
or mailed in to the Parish Center.  The teens will be 
handing out and collecting orders after all Masses on 
January 27th and 28th.  All proceeds support our  
Mission service trip to Massachusetts in June. 

If you have not yet responded to the 2017 Bishopôs 
Annual Appeal, there is still time to do so as the 2017 
Appeal funds are used to support ministries and  
programs through the end of the diocesan fiscal year 
on June 30, 2018.  Your gift is a great blessing and 
valued so we can serve Christ by serving his people.  
For your convenience, you can make an online gift at 
www.2017appeal.org. 



 

 

pilgrimage  

 

March for life bus trip  
 

Missing Holy Communion  

Franciscan friars Father Michael Sevigny, OFM Cap. 
and Father Jim Sauer, OFM will lead several  
upcoming pilgrimages to Holy sites around the world.  
Proceeds benefit the work of the Franciscans.  For 
more information, please contact Franciscan Spirit 
Tours toll free at 646-736-7964 (in New York City),  
at info@FranciscanSpiritTours.com or on the web at 
www.FranciscanSpiritTours.com.  Mention you were 
referred by the bulletin and the parish will receive a 
contribution.  The upcoming pilgrimages include: 

ñFatimaò, ñFranciscan Italyò 
ñGreat Women of Faithò - Paris/Lourdes/Lisieux 

ñHoly Land - The Living Rosaryò 
ñFootsteps of Saint John Paul II - Poland/Pragueò 
ñOur Lady in the New Worldò - Guadalupe/Mexico 

ñCatholic Spainò 
ñFootsteps of Pope Francisò - Argentina/Uruguay 
ñCatholic Irelandò ñChurch of John and Paulò  

Greece/Turkey 

 

Substance abuse issues?  

 

What are mass intentions?  

Mass intentions are offered in thanksgiving for  

the intention of another person (living), or as is  

most common, for the repose of the soul of  

someone who has died.  

 

When feasible, please schedule your Mass as  

early in the year as possible, so we may  

accommodate all requests. 

You can schedule a Mass by 

calling or stopping by the 

Parish Center during  

normal office hours.  

The Don Bosco Council 7784 
Knights of Columbus is sponsoring a 
bus to The March for Life Rally in  
Washington, DC on Friday, January 
19.  The bus will leave from Our  
Lady Queen of Peace parking lot at 
6:00am. It will also stop at the park 
and ride on South Park Drive,  
Newton (behind Shop Rite and Weis  
Markets) at approximately 6:20am 

and will make a final pick up at the parking lot on Main 
Street (Route 206) next to the fire house in Andover  
Borough. 
 

Cost is $25 per person.  To reserve your seat,  
please contact Don Kimble at: 570-228-5073. 

When you miss one Holy Communion, I would like you to  
consider what you are truly missing:  
 

- An opportunity to be in the Real Presence of Jesus and have 
Him enter into your own body and soul.  
- The opportunity of receiving His grace.  
- The opportunity of having the Lord help you in your time of 
need.  
- The opportunity of having all your venial sins wiped away.  
- The special grace of the Lord helping you fight temptation.  
- The joy and comfort of the Divine Physician.  
- The opportunity to become victorious over sin in your life.  
-  The opportunity of assisting in the conversion or salvation of 
some soul.  
- The ability to help in the deliverance of a relative or friend 
from Purgatory  
- Having no barrier between you and God with the possibility 
of a mortal sin on your soul  
 

These are but a few reasons of why you should never miss an 
opportunity of receiving our Lord in the Holy Eucharist.   
As Jesus tells us quite plainly in Saint Johnõs Gospel �´�8�Q�O�H�V�V���\�R�X��
eat my flesh and drink my blood you do not have life within 
�\�R�X�µ��(John 6:53).   
 

Coming to church should not just be about fulfilling the Law of 
Moses, but more importantly, about fulfilling the Love of Jesus 
who invites us all to �´�(�D�W���P�\���I�O�H�V�K���D�Q�G���G�U�L�Q�N���P�\���E�O�R�R�G���µ������If you 
are reading this bulletin, more than likely you already know the 
efficacy of coming to church and receiving Holy Communion. 
But for those who do not, or refuse to come, let us keep them in 
our prayers, that one day they will see the light of the Lord and 
that through our prayers and the grace of the Holy Spirit, their 
lives will come to know the Lord in the Eucharist and not miss 
out on anything!  


